
 
 

ITEM # 19 
DATE: 08/27/19 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
 
SUBJECT:   REQUESTS FOR RUN FOR THE ROSES  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The members of Alpha Omicron Pi and the Ames Area Running Club are proposing to 
host their 33rd annual Run for the Roses event on Sunday, October 13th from 7:00 a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. The event includes a 5k race/walk, 10k race, kid’s run, and a post-race 
breakfast. An estimated 1,200 guests are anticipated to attend. 
 
In order to facilitate the movement of participants, a Blanket Temporary Obstruction 
Permit and temporary street closures are required on the following streets on Sunday, 
October 13th from 6:00 a.m. to approximately 2:00 p.m.: 
  

• Mortensen Road between Dotson Drive and State Avenue 
• State Avenue between Lettie Street and Mortensen Road 

 
Runners will use the shared-use path on the north side of Mortensen between State 
Avenue and Hayward Avenue. Additionally, runners will use coned-off portions of the 
following streets, which will remain open to traffic during the event: 
 

• Hayward Avenue from Mortensen Road to Knapp Street 
• Knapp Street from Hayward Avenue to Sheldon Avenue 
• Sheldon Avenue from Knapp Street to Arbor Street 
• Arbor Street from Sheldon Avenue to State Street 

 
The streets will reopen as runners pass through each area. The route is configured to 
allow traffic through the south and east legs of the State/Mortensen intersection, which 
will reduce the length of detouring required compared to a full intersection closure. 
 
Public Works Traffic Division will provide barricades and traffic cones to facilitate the road 
closures, and volunteers will staff them. Event organizers have indicated they will place 
signs in the affected areas prior to the event and will go door to door with event 
information. Campustown Action Association has provided a letter of support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Approve the road closures as requested by Alpha Omicron Pi and the Ames Area 
Running Club. 

 
2. Deny the requests and direct staff to work with organizers to find an alternate 

location for the event. 
  
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Run for the Roses raises awareness for arthritis. Funds raised from the event benefits 
arthritis research. Alpha Omicron Pi and the Ames Area Running Club have contributed 
over $385,000 to arthritis research grants. 
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1, thereby approving the road closures as requested by Alpha Omicron Pi 
and the Ames Area Running Club. 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 


